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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee of Market Drayton Town Council held on 11 February 2016 at 7.15pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R Aldcroft (Mayor), J Beckett, T Beckett, M Erwin, J Gough, R Hughes (Chairman), D Minnery (Deputy Mayor), V Taylor 
Also present: Councillors: D Erwin, L. Ridgway and R. Smith, S Glover and M Whittle
Clerk:

Town Clerk 
16.302.SF
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Councillor Taylor
16.303.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
16.304.SF
EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:

That in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be 
transacted which will involve the likely disclosure of exempt 
information relating to establishment and contractual matters as 
defined in Part 1 of Schedule12a Local Government Act 1972 and 
pursuant to the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admissions to 
Meetings) Act 1960 the public and press be temporarily excluded 
from the meeting and they are instructed to withdraw.
16.305.SF
CCTV EQUIPMENT CONTRACT
Councillor Whittle asked if a Working Group had been set up to look at this?



The Chairman said no.

The Clerk explained the tender process and said it had been well advertised but one 2 contractors had returned tender forms which members have received with their agendas. She also said that under Council policy members do not have to accept the lowest tender.

Councillor Whittle asked if the Police were satisfied with the resolution of the proposed cameras.

The Chairman said he was sure they would be but the Police have not been spoken to.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To write to the Police to ask if the resolution of the proposed cameras is acceptable for prosecution purposes.
Councillor Aldcroft said the contractors who have provided tender A are known to the Council and have given good service and are familiar with the CCTV sytem.
Councillor Minnery agreed with Councillor Aldcroft.

Councillor Cadwallader said we should go with local contractors if possible.

The Chairman said we will be requiring more cameras to add to the scheme and Tender A contractor was cheaper for the preferred cameras.

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To accept Tender A; for the control unit and 10 preferred cameras for a cost of £19,673.33
The meeting concluded at 7.25pm
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